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Dehydration study update, 31st January 2012
Thank you so much for your interest and involvement in our dehydration study!  We are getting ready to start work on the study so are sending you some posters and leaflets – you are welcome to distribute these to residents, relatives, staff and/or visitors.  

Progress:

1. Posters and leaflets: I am enclosing posters and leaflets about the study, which you can use to give to and inform your residents, relatives, staff and/or visitors if you wish.  These have been sent in to the ethics committee with the full ethics application, amended as they requested and agreed.  Our ethics were fully granted last week (on Wednesday 25th January 2012 by the Ilford Research Ethics Committee, application number 11/LO/1997).  I am sending 5 small posters, 20 leaflets and 1 copy of the study protocol.  You are welcome to more if you would like them – just post or email me the attached form.  

2. Electronic information on the study: If you would like me to send you any of the written materials by email (perhaps so you can use it in a newsletter etc) please email me – then I can send the text back by email.  Mine is l.hooper@uea.ac.uk.
3. Timing for the research: Diane Bunn and I will be the researchers who will visit you during the study.  Diane will be starting work next week, so we plan to visit the first one or two care homes in March, and will be visiting most homes between April and September this year.  This is slightly later than first envisaged, but I feel it is important to take it a bit slowly at first and develop ways of working that are appropriate, comfortable for the residents, yourselves and ourselves, and produce solid high quality data.  During February and March Diane and I will make sure that the sequence of simple tests, questions and the blood test all work well and flow to minimise the burden on the residents who take part.  I aim to phone you in the next month to arrange timing that suits you for our visits.

4. Visits: visit 1. We will come and discuss the study at your home with residents, relatives and staff – anyone who is interested.  We will send out invitations a few weeks ahead to help people attend if they wish and will hold meetings in the day time and evening to catch all those who would like to meet us.  Visit 2. We will return a week later and ask residents if they would like to be involved, assess capacity to consent, take signed consent from those who wish to give it, and ask for consent from the consultees of those who cannot consent.  Visit 3. About 2 weeks after visit 2 we will return to interview the residents who have consented (or whose relatives have provided consent) – this will be our main data collection and may take several days. On these days we will also ask some questions of care managers about the residents.
Thank you so much for your interest and involvement in the study!  Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns, and we look forward to working with you.
All the best, Lee
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